

DEPARTMENT OF INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC

MINUTES

JUNIOR/COMMUNITY COLLEGE BAND DIRECTORS' ASSOCIATION

SEPTEMBER 6, 1996

The meeting was called to order by President Lunceford.

Members present:

Randy Mapes - Hinds
Tracy Irby - Hinds
Gary Sheppeard - Holmes
Clay Whittington - Holmes
Naz Rhodes - Northeast
Bobbie Gibson - East MS
Sammy Barr - Jones
Meri Maloy - Jones
Jonny May - East Central
Tom Carson - East Central

Archie Rawls - Pearl River
Kyle Hill - Pearl River
John Ungurait - Northwest
Ferrell Lunceford - Northwest
David Allen - Gulf Coast
David Dueitt - Gulf Coast
Maurice Kelly - MS Delta
Steve Barnett - Co-Lin
Stanley Stewart - Co-Lin

OLD BUSINESS

- I. President Lunceford asked for a motion to accept the minutes from the Feb. 2, 1996 meeting. Stanley Stewart made a motion and was seconded by Gary Sheppeard. The minutes were accepted.
- II. Discussion of the minutes from the Sept. 8, 1995 meeting. President Lunceford requested more tryout parts for tuba, trumpet, french horn, and trombone. President Lunceford suggested that the three percussion try-out selections be used as a model for all the instruments.

NEW BUSINESS

- I, All State JuCo Band 1997
 - A. Clinic Site: U.S.M. Feb. 6,7,8, 1997

President Lunceford contacted U.S.M., and they accepted the opportunity to host the 1997 JuCo Clinic.

The Clinic will be held Feb. 6,7,8, 1997. Gary Sheppeard made a motion that we accept the host site and was seconded by Randy Mapes.

B. Housing: Cabot Lodge, Hattiesburg

Vice President Kyle Hill has reserved forty rooms for the participants and one room for the conductor at the Cabot Lodge in Hattiesburg. The cost is \$55.00 per night and room lists are due Jan, 22, 1997.

The confirmation number is 9389, and is under the MS JuCo Band Assn. The phone number at the Cabot Lodge is 264-1881, the fax number is 268-3226. Cristy Goodwin is the contact person. Make sure that you have your tax exempt number ready for them.

C. Clinician:

- 1. Dr. Dwayne Sagen, Vanderbilt University
- 2. Ken Lewis, Delta State University
- 3. Gary Cook

Steve Barnett made a motion that we invite Dr. Sagen to be the clinician for the 1997 JuCo Clinic, and was seconded by Gary Sheppeard.

President Lunceford suggested that we select Ken Lewis as back-up clinician.

D. Selection of band

The band will once again be selected using the C.C.N. President Lunceford will have the dates for the selection at the Dec. meeting.

E. Percussion

Jones will provide percussion.

F. Program

Pearl River will provide the program.

G. Certificate

CoLin will provide the certificate.

- H. President Lunceford asked the directors to stress to the students that they must attend the clinic if they are selected. President Lunceford also asked that the directors not recommend a student who will be unable to play the music selected by the clinician.
- II. President Lunceford stated that R. L. McClellan asked him to address the directors about the rules of the bands playing in the stands. President Lunceford stated that the bands should not play while the ball is in play. There was a short discussion of the NCAA and MACJC rules.

In order to show the bands contributions to the school and community outside of the football stadium, Steve Barnett suggested that we compile a list of all of these contributions. President Lunceford suggested that we all make a short list of these contributions and bring them to the next meeting on December 13, 1996.

III. Since there was no futher business, the meeting was adjourned.